Dear Co-Laborers;

April 29<sup>th</sup>, Calvario Baptist Church had its 26<sup>th</sup> anniversary with a special service thanking the Lord for His faithfulness all these years. Pastor Vitaliano Sanchez is doing a great job leading this ministry.

July 1<sup>st</sup> I was encouraged while sharing on stewardship with the Tiquipaya Baptist Church. There are a good number of young people very active in this ministry that was founded by my father Charles Brooks many years ago.

My father would have turned 88 years old tomorrow July 17<sup>th</sup> if he were still here with us. We rejoice that he continues to live on in the lives of so many people won to the Lord thru his life and testimony. So many impacted for eternity. Ro. 10:14-15 '....how shall they hear without a preacher?.....'How beautiful are the feet of them that preach the gospel'..... The only life that has any real eternal value is a life totally surrendered to our Lord. I'm reminded of this sometimes daily as I come in contact with so many believers that are fruit of Charles & Hannah Brooks` ministry.

July 5-8<sup>th</sup> We had a conference for preteens and young people that are the future generation of our churches. Johan Padilla and Yanine Coronado were both baptized during this conference.



July 8<sup>th</sup> was the celebration of the 29<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the New Life Baptists church in the town of Puerto Rico. It has been a difficult year with the loss of Pastor Julio

Terceros and two other dear brothers. We thank the Lord for the four young men who now are sharing the leadership of this church. I had the privilege to dedicate three babies to the Lord.



Our family continues to grow. Our daughter in law Rebeca is expecting our 3<sup>rd</sup> grandchild in October. Solomon is now four and Zoe is three. These gifts from God are a true joy in our lives.



The political instability in Bolivia continues a downward spiral that seems to become more critical as we observe increased signs of a situation like Venezuela, Nicaragua or Cuba on the horizon. We are always encouraged and reassured that God is always in control and moving forward towards His second coming.

Thank you once again for laboring with us for our God's work in Bolivia.

In Christ,

Dan and Amparito Brooks